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DRAFT -2/5/07
  
                                                               FINAL – 2/8/07

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

January 25, 2007

	Introduction         1.

Roll Call 
	The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:32 p.m. with President Maria Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room, Sunland Park, New Mexico. 
Board Members present were Mr. Charles Gonnell, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.  Mr. Daniel Castillo walked in at 5:40 p.m.   

	Pledge &                 2.
Mission Statement       
	The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  The mission statement was read by Mr. Huerta.  

	Supt.'s Report        3.

	Programs, Reports, and Correspondence

A.  Superintendent’s Report – 
      Supt. Haugen introduced Mr. Joe Mendez, Safe & Drug Free Schools Coordinator. 
      Supt. Haugen introduced Mrs. Elodia Salinas, Bilingual Ed. Director, who gave an overview on the Dual Language Pilot Implementation.  Mrs. Salinas reported on all the trainings that the teachers have been attending and gave information on future workshops such as Beam Conference on March 30 & 31 and on March 29 there will be a School Board Institute in Canutillo.  Two more trainings on vocabulary development and team building are scheduled for April and May.  

      Supt. Haugen informed the Board that the Department of Veterans Services had approved awarding a diploma from Anthony Union (GHS) to Mr. Benito Romero, who would have graduated in June 1944. 

     Supt. Haugen spoke on the I Can Learn Math Grant in the amount of $200,000.00 that will be used at both Gadsden and Santa Teresa high schools. Both schools will receive hardware and software for their labs as well as technical and professional development for the teachers that will be teaching in the labs.  

     Supt. Haugen congratulated Mrs. Marquez and all of the staff at Anthony Elementary for being selected as one of the “Schools on the Rise” which came with an award of $1,500.00 for the school.   
     Supt. Haugen reported that a phone conference call is scheduled for Monday, January 29th with the Atlantic Philanthropic Grant Group and the Public Ed. Department.  This grant focuses on middle school students and will be implemented at Gadsden Mid.  Supt. Haugen invited a couple of the board members if they wanted to be present for the tele phone conference.  
     Supt. Haugen thanked the Board for extending his contract.  He also thanked all of the employees because it reflects on them that the Board has confidence not only in him but in the district as a whole.  

      Supt. Haugen reported he had visited a technical school in Denver.  More information from the developers and the Verde Group will be given at a board meeting in February.  

	Board President’s Report 
	     President Saénz congratulated and welcomed Mr. Mendez to the district.  

	Board                 

Members
	C.  Board Members
    Mrs. Huerta welcomed Mr. Mendez and congratulated Mrs. Salinas on her hard work with the Dual Language Program.  
    Mr. Gonnell said that the district has improved within this past year.  The district has gone from the lower third to the top six in the state.  All of this is thanks to the hard work by districts administrators, associate superintendents and Mr. Haugen for their support and trust in the Board.  
    Mrs. Viramontes reiterated what Mr. Gonnell had just said.  She complimented Mrs. Salinas for the hard work with the Dual Language Program.  Mrs. Viramontes had also attended the parent night at La Union Elementary and will be attending the Spelling Bee at Riverside Elementary.  
     Mr. Castillo said that Gadsden is a good district.  Some people focus only on the bad not on the good things that happen in our district.             

	Student Rep.
	D.  Bobby Salcedo said the District Leadership students would be traveling to Santa Fe to the Legislative Session on February 11th & 12th.  

	Personnel Report
	E.  Mr. Haugen informed the Board that the personnel report was included for their information and no action was required.

	Modification          4.   of the Agenda
	Mr. Gonnell made motion to approve the agenda without modifications.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent                 5. Agenda
	Mrs. Viramontes moved to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum          6.
	Open Forum 
Andrew Moralez – Former board member and current community member, addressed the board about the DACC Bridge Program’s success with our high school students.  Mr. Moralez also addressed the board to support the City of Sunland Park’s Sportsplex project. 
Victor Acosta – Community member addressed the board with concerns on the costs for using the districts facilities such as electricity, insurance, security, custodial, etc.  

	                            7.     

 Use of Building Policy and Permit
	Action Items

A.   Richard Chavez informed the Board on the cost of electricity, security guards, insurance, etc. for outside entities using our buildings.  Mr. Gonnell made a motion to table the Use of Building Policy and Permit.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	                              8.             Pledge to America’s School Children
	Discussion Items 

A.  Mrs. Viramontes spoke about the Pledge to America’s School Children.  Senator Wilson is the only one that has signed it so far.  She wanted us to write to the congressional representatives and senators encouraging them to sign the pledge.  

	Update on Campus Enrollments, Class Size, Staffing 
	B.  Supt. Haugen gave an update on current campus enrollments and class size.  Ms. Browder reported that the district currently has 940 teachers.  There are 12 are long term substitutes or new approved positions which are vacant because they are in the critical need areas, five of those should be filled with in the next two weeks.  

	After-School              Tutoring Programs Spring Semester
	C.  Supt. Haugen reported that after school tutoring programs for the spring semester are currently funded by Title 1 monies.  Mrs. Steinhoff asked Supt. Haugen on the possibility of setting aside funding for similar after-school tutoring programs for the fall semester.  

	Board Policy Review-NMSBA Consultant Report
	D.  Supt. Haugen said the consultant had sent a report on our Board Policies review.  The next step recommends for the manual to be presented for review.  The changes that were made are recommended to make sure that the policies are in compliance with state laws.   

	Board Workshop Schedule – Planning 2007-2008
	E.  Supt. Haugen suggested for the Board to look into setting up Board workshop meetings, maybe one Saturday out of each month to update and review each area.  Some dates will be looked at the next agenda planning meeting.  

	Legislative Appropriations Requests 2007
	F.  Supt. Haugen is working on a letter to Senator Nava addressing proposed legislative appropriation requests for 2007 and asked if the Board had anything they would like to add to the letter.  

	Construction 
Updates
	G.  Supt. Haugen gave an update on the construction projects.  Chaparral H.S., Phase 1-68% complete, Wings D & F Phase II – 45% complete.   Northern On-Track Pre-K west end of project is 75% complete with the east end of project starting approximately in March 2007.  North Valley Elem. Dirt work is underway.  STHS weight room contract signing/pre-construction meeting is scheduled approximately for February 12, 2007.  Riverside student drop-off and Anthony Elementary walking path contract signing/pre-construction meeting is scheduled approximately for February 14, 2007. 

	                              9.
Closed Session  
	Mr. Gonnell motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to NMSA 1978, 10-15-1, H-2 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, collective bargaining.  Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss Purchase of Land.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:42 p.m.   

	                         10.

Reconvene 

in Open Session 
	Mrs. Viramontes motioned to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:56 p.m.

	Adjourned 
	Mr. Gonnell motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:57 p.m.                        
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